
    Sunny Faces Day Care, 30 Harefield Drive, Etobicoke ON, M9W 4C9 (416 744 0778) 

 

 

 
 
Dear Sunny Faces Parents, 

  

Further to Managements notice in November 2022 regarding Helen’s absence due to illness, we are 

heartbroken to share with you that Helen passed away on Saturday June 17th, surrounded by her 

family and closest friends. 

  

Helen has left an impressive imprint on the hearts of many children, families, friends, and staff.  

To honor Helen and her 33 years of devotion to Sunny Faces, both Rivercrest and St. Benedict 

locations will be closed for the day on MONDAY JUNE 26th, 2023, to allow staff and families an 

opportunity to mourn and pay their respects.   

 

Please visit the following link for further details of Helen’s service.   

https://www.wardfuneralhomes.com/memorials/helen-primi/5217095/index.php 

 

Sunny Faces Day Care will resume operations at Rivercrest and St. Benedict locations on Tuesday June 

27th, 2023, for regular programs at 7:00AM.  All families who are impacted by this closure will receive 

a one-day credit.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the centre. 

  

On behalf of Sunny Faces management and staffing team, we thank you in advance for your 

understanding.  May you find comfort and strength in the memories you shared together. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Management 

 

https://www.wardfuneralhomes.com/memorials/helen-primi/5217095/index.php

